
Minutes from the

East Downtown Council Board of Directors Meeting

Thursday, December 1, 2011

First Covenant Lounge, 810 South 7th Street
Present:  Susan Braun, John Campobasso, Dan Collison, Jan Gagnon, Tom Hayes, Brian Maupin, Carletta Sweet, Tim Tucker.  Absent:  Jeff Anderson, Jim Norkosky

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Call to Order

Vice President Carletta Sweet called the meeting to order at 12:12 p.m. 

Agenda

Approved as amended to clarify under “Membership Luncheons” that Jan will arrange floral door prizes with City Gardens (as settled via email with Dan) with an assumed budget of $100 (JG/TT).

Treasurer’s Report
As a follow up to an amendment made to his September 2011 report, Brian advised that he made the notation on check #4411 to reflect that Susan Dyrud MacDonald was the Media Contest winner (reference document sent via email on December 1, 2011).

For October 2011 three deposits were made, couple memberships received, deposits for lunch receipts as well as 17 coupons used for a total deposit on October 25th of $1,350 bringing the total income in the account to $30,046.62.  Three checks were written in October:  two to Diane ($700 for services rendered and $54.96 for printer ink), and a $40.20 Qwest bill.  Then there was a check snafu with Imperial:  two checks were issued, the second meant to bring their membership up to the $300 level; however a stop payment occurred on the second check and it came back unpaid.  Imperial is expected to reimburse EDC for the $12 stop payment fee.  As a result of the $12 unpaid fee as well as backing out the $150 check, the total income in the account for October is $29,089.46.

For November, Brian will wait until Wells Fargo posts their formal report online to create his report and will forward it to the board via email in advance of the next meeting.

Thereafter the 2010 tax documents (990-EZ, Schedule B, State Annual Report) were formally introduced and entered into record (JG/SB).
Membership Report

Dan updated the board on his activities:
· Will follow up with local florist City Gardens to get to know them better
· Working on “hot list” from Diane of those who did not re-up:  Augustana Lutheran is relocating to facility of Community Emergency Services which is out of EDC’s service area; Kathleen Anderson will bring her membership to holiday luncheon; left invitational messages for others and will follow up as they return his call
· Due to large number of nonmembers listed in EDC’s database, suggest reinstituting the “buy-in early to get benefits” program as was done earlier in the year and divide the list among board members 
· Assured board members that the correct EDC mailing address was on all correspondence and that any problems could be attributable to recipients’ automated systems
Since a visiting academic studying economic development models in Minneapolis asked Susan for a copy of the “Economic Development in the Downtown East and Elliot Park Neighborhoods of Minneapolis” report that EPNI and EDC worked on together with Aaron Hagar, Susan asked to revisit this as an incentive tool (i.e., first copy free to members, $25 for second copy to members, $50 for nonmembers) and its availability.  Discussion ensued regarding number of copies remaining, cost to reproduce and its aging statistics and resulting analysis.  Members were asked to ascertain how many copies remain in their possession before the January 2012 meeting to determine viability of offering the report as an incentive to new 2012 members.
Update on Recruiting Efforts for Executive Assistant to the Board

Jan advised that she has received no direction regarding offering the position to the primary candidate and is concerned we may lose her.  Since Jim was absent, Tom teleconferenced him so that he could join in this specific discussion.
In order to establish a contract fee and incentives related thereto, discussion ensued regarding the status of the BAAP grant, revenue from membership fees, and responsibilities of the position that would include grant writing and stimulating membership growth.
Based upon current financial considerations and constraints, and the amount that was contracted to the former Administrative Consultant, the board agreed to allow Jan to offer the primary candidate a 1-year contract at $700 per month with potential for a bonus based on performance after 6 months.  Furthermore, if this offer is declined Jan will extend the same offer to the secondary candidate previously identified (TT/TH).

Jan will also extend an invitation to the Holiday Luncheon to the primary candidate.  Jim and Carletta to submit to Jan via email their availability for a 1-hour contract meeting with the candidate at a location to be determined.  

Member Event Planning

Jan, who is coordinating these activities with Diane in her absence, updated the board on the following:

· December 8th Holiday Gathering at Normandy’s Village Room.  Jan will arrange floral door prizes with City Garden and number of table centerpieces at Normandy.  Larry Bach will introduce his NCU jazz ensemble.   Diane will email cards with menu choices.  She and Brian will be at the check-in desk.  
· January 26th confirmed at Padilla Speer Beardsley 3rd Floor Falls Conference Room.  Dan advised that he has not yet heard back from David Frank confirming his facilitating a panel on transit development in Downtown East.  Jan will follow up with Diane regarding the catering and Dan will follow up with Frank.   
· February 23rd at Guthrie is confirmed at the Level 5 dining room.  General Manager James Scott will speak and give tour; catering contact requested.

· Jan tabled the March 22nd topic (i.e., safety issues affecting EDC area businesses as referenced in the MPD alerts from Luther Kruger in board packet) to the next board meeting.

Façade Improvement Matching Grant Update

Brian distributed materials and explained Allied Parking’s proposal for new parking signage at 800 South 9th Street designed by Nordquist Sign Company.  His concern is getting numbers from his two bidders before the end of December in order to qualify for the existing year’s grant funds.  Since the EDC will not be meeting again this year, an electronic vote will need to be conducted once the application is submitted for approval.  Furthermore, Brian is looking toward feeding off of this momentum to pursue a grant for 9th and Chicago at the five-point intersection next year.     

Marketing Committee Report 

Jan, who had to depart, advised she had no update.

Neighborhood Updates

Downtown Minneapolis Neighborhood Association 

Carletta gave the following update (which was also forwarded via email):

· At a specially convened DMNA meeting this past Tuesday, November 29th, Bob Lux of Alatus LLC gave a presentation regarding a proposed state lottery gaming facility at Block E.  The project would redevelop the existing property that includes the Graves Hotel, Kieran’s Irish Pub and Hard Rock Café.   Stay tuned for future development of these negotiations.   
· The Minneapolis Riverfront Partnership’s next Central Riverfront Forum is scheduled for Thursday, December 8, 2011, 6:30 p.m. at Mill City Museum.  Topic will be Touring the Mississippi River Trail and Great River Road with presentations by Paul Labovitz, superintendent of the National Park Service, and landscape architect Carol Zoff, MnDOT’s Great River Road program manager.
· A Mississippi River Forum is scheduled for Friday, December 16, 2011, 8-9:30 a.m. at the McKnight Foundation, 710 South 2nd Street, Suite 400.  Topic will be Tracking Minnesota’s Clean Water Legacy Effectiveness with presentations by Andy Holdsworth, Minnesota Department of Natural Resources, and Suzanne Hanson, Minnesota Pollution Control Agency.  They will describe the framework and the related “Clean Water Performance Report,” to be released in February 2012.  RSVP to Lark Weller, Water Quality Coordinator, Mississippi National River and Recreation Area (MNRRA) National Park Service at lark_weller@nps.gov. 

· Potential membership alert:  CoCo Minneapolis (co-founders Don Ball and Kyle Coolbroth), coworking & collaborative space on the former Grain Exchange trading floor at 400 South 4th Street, 4th Floor, www.cocomsp.com.  See recent The Journal article http://www.downtownjournal.com/index.php?&story=17713&page=65&category=92
Elliot Park Neighborhood Inc. 

Susan advised that EPNI is still working on its 2012 work plan priorities; there are no new development proposals for the immediate neighborhood; and participation and membership in their Livability Task Force is expanding (would be fantastic to get someone from Augustana, have a member from HCMC, NCU, members of the communities, small business people and Community Crime Prevention/SAFE.  Contact David Fields at 612-335-5846 x13 for dates and times. 

Other Business
Tom directed the board to an article about the Vikings Stadium in the Star Tribune that day featuring fellow board member Jeff Anderson. 
Adjournment 

Being no other business, the meeting adjourned at 1:25p.m. (CS/SB)
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